
 

 

Goosehill Primary School 
  

School Improvement Notes 
 

February 11, 2019 

 
Members present:  Mrs. Saladino, Mrs. Lupinacci-Lawniczak, Mrs. Travaglianti, Ms. Golden, Ms. McDevitt, 

Mrs. Ranaldo, Mrs. Herschlein  
 

Our theme:  HERO       Be Honest     Show Empathy Show Respect       Be Open-hearted 

 

Superheroes care for people, animals, and Planet Earth. 

 

We are currently working on the following projects: 

 

1) Coin Collection Service Project to benefit Little Shelter.  Mrs. Lupinacci-Lawniczak spoke with 

Arlene at Little Shelter who let her know the items the shelter needs.  (laundry detergent,  dog waste 

bags, soft treats for dogs, Temptation treats for cats)  We will begin the collection when we return from 

February break (2/25) and will continue through March 29.   
 

To do:   

 Create flyer advertising the service project and distribute on 2-25. 

 On April 1, Mrs. Travaglianti will bring the coins to First National Bank in CSH.  Mrs. 

Travaglianti was able to arrange for the coin counting fee to be waived.  Additionally, the bank 

has offered to “jump-start” our collection with a donation of $250.00 

 We will need the teachers to have students write thank you notes to the bank! 

 On April 2-3, we will need parents to take the money and purchase the items in time for the 

Spirit Day Assembly on April 4.  Arlene will attend the assembly to receive the donations. 
 

2) A HERO Institute Day is being planned for April 17th with real-life heroes as presenters.  A flyer 

was designed to ask for parents, community members to share their work that supports people, animals, 

and the Earth.  
 

To do:   

 Distribute flyer.  Ask friends and neighbors to participate. 

 Create schedule for the day. 

 Arrange for snacks for presenters. 

 Ask teachers to have students write responses/thank you notes. 
 

3) We are looking at STEM projects to give to classes for either Earth Month or June. 

 

4)  Field Day will have a Super-hero theme. 
 

 
 

Our next meeting will be on *Monday, March 18th at 3:15. 


